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Greetings from the Chairman
Hello everyone, 
It seems like only a moment since the last newsletter but so much has happened since I last wrote a column.  In the last 3 months we have seen some wonderful shows in our theatre, both by our own company and our friends at Kidderminster Operatic and Dramatic Society. Congratulations to everyone involved both on and off the stage for all your commitment and hard work. Planning is well under way for the 2019-20 season and you can expect the new season announcement in a few weeks time (I am privy to some of the titles that have been discussed and I am very excited by some of the challenges you might be presented with!).
Elsie & Norm’s Macbeth looks like being another Studio sell out, so if you want tickets, you’d better hurry.  Glorious and Vicar of Dibley are selling modestly well and should be OK as we get nearer opening night.
 Our staff team has also been expanded with Josh Rossiter joining us in the Saturday morning box office slot on a temporary basis until Faye is able to return. I am aware that we are always looking out for people to do front of house and other roles, and that some people are reluctant to commit because it involves handling money, so it is worth reminding you all that Gary, our regular member of staff, is generally be behind the bar and under the revised terms of his job, is also available to help the rest of the front of house team to complete their duties; so if you get stuck, for example counting the money … ask Gary, he’ll help you if you need it.
We would also like to welcome Ros Casewell and Helen Speake who have agreed to fill the duties of the Properties Manager and as anyone who has been under the stage recently will testify, their presence is already being felt (I’m already looking forward to the workshop, ladies).  A similar approach has been taken with the Technical Director role and we welcome Amy Baker and Andrew Davie who have agreed to share these duties.  Wardrobe is the only area we are now wanting – we’re very much open to the idea of sharing the responsibilities if it makes it easier.
There simply are so many ways you can get involved.  Even if you’re not attached to a production and you can’t help out in supporting roles, there is a way that you can support your friends and colleagues, by buying a ticket to watch or even use the complimentary tickets accrued by doing supporting roles (see inside for further details).
Over the past few months we have had the very sad news of the passing of another of our life members, when we lost Thelma Lawson, who was one of the first people to befriend me when I joined the theatre, and she will be sorely missed.  (more about Thelma elsewhere in this newsletter)
Being a member of a theatre should always be fun, but being a member of a society that performs for an audience has a sense of responsibility too, as we are members of a society that creates memories for people, good and bad.  Examples of this are that on the plus side, Dangerous Obsession was acclaimed as Behind The Arras’ performance of the year for 2018, but in the minus column, we have experienced problems introducing the new heat exchange system to the auditorium, which did result in a couple of complaints due to the coldness of the auditorium.  I am aware that this has caused some concern, but rest assured I and the Committee are actively seeking to get this right and going forward we do not expect to have any further issues with the heating.
A theatre is an environment which attracts people from all walks of life and with all sorts of personality.  Inevitably there will be differences of opinion and we will never all get on with one another all of the time, but there comes a time when we need to put aside our differences and work together.  Only by doing so will we continue to make the Nonentities synonymous with quality theatre and success. 
Thank you one and all for being true Nonentities and always seeming to step up to the mark when we need you.
Bob Graham
ARTISTIC DIRECTOR’s stuff!
We began the New Year with Stephen Downing’s delightful interpretation of The Importance of Being Earnest in the Main House. I thoroughly enjoyed this production: it was full of wit and played with gusto by an excellent cast. There were some particularly nice bits of action and business (e.g. the luggage cart) and the audiences went home very happy. The Kings Speech came next, another Excellent production from Tori Wakeman. A tough show for the cast but handled very well. P.A.G. was surprised it didn’t sell better, as the film was very popular, but all those who came were impressed. Special thanks to Wardrobe, who tried very hard to get the correct uniforms, and were t earing their hair out with the difficulties of finding a Lord Admiral outfit!
 This week our friends KODS have been in with Made in Dagenham, which was a good production too. Well done to all involved.

Sue Downing is now in rehearsal with Elsie and Norm’s Macbeth, and judging by the photographs, this is going to be hilarious! A two-hander in the studio, they are getting up to all sorts of shenanigans, and it is not one to be missed.
Next week we start work on Glorious. If you don’t know it, it is about Florence Foster Jenkins, the American lady who thought she could sing. The film starred Meryl Streep, and it is a lot of fun, especially if you like to hear music murdered! Richard Taylor is directing that one, and I pity him 
The final show will be The Vicar of Dibley, directed by David Wakeman. All the fun of the TV series, so get your tickets now! In fact, get your tickets for all of them! 

A note about the P.A.G. We are currently up to our ears in play scripts, reading all the stuff we can to find suitable plays for next year. We hope to announce the season in May, so do come along when it is announced and see what we have in store for you. We are aiming for some good thrillers and hilarious comedies, and thank you to those who have sent us in suggestions. It’s a big task, going through everything, but bolstered by tea and coffee, we soldier on. (cue the violin music!) 

[bookmark: _Hlk3795961]Once again, a big thank you to those behind the scenes. A production can’t go on without our loyal staff, and we desperately need some new blood in there. If any of you would like to help doing props (Great fun!), costumes (also fun), lighting, sound, set creation and dressing (also great fun!) please come forward and shout!  Without a crew we can’t exist!   
Without a crew we can’t exist!

Yes, it’s that serious!

We have a reputation for our sets and costumes etc., and we really need people to give up a little of their time to come and support the plays they love to perform in so much. Some of us are beginning to be past our sell-by dates, and help is desperately needed if we are to pass on our knowledge to the next generation of Nonnies, so that our lovely theatre can grow and flourish. I know we all live such busy lives, but is it so much to ask? 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-SA-NC

X Jen Eglinton
Cast and crew for remainder of season
All details can be found in the members section on the website – no password needed. You can find lots of other information in this section and glance through previous newsletters.

MEMBERSHIP MATTERS
Hi to all members new and old. We have had a great two or three months with 5 new members involved in the last two productions and FOH. Thanks to Jane Holt for helping out with rehearsal teas. Also, as ever, acting members have been pitching in on Front of House and back stage. Thanks to them for showing the spirit of the Society in covering a multitude of jobs.
We have a steady flow of prospective new members which is great. Welcome to Ruth Follos, who has joined, and has shadowed lighting and sound and will be around for Elsie and Norm week. Tom Chawner has joined. He is 16 and is interested in sound and light, so Andrew Davie is guiding this and hopefully he can also be involved in some of the Youth Theatre technical side.
Hannah Tolley has offered to be our Social Secretary and she and I hope to see some social events for members over the coming year – ideas to Hannah or me please.
Usual reminder for members to check their subs status – not everyone is 1st July so if you can check occasionally that would be great. Casting is dependent on being fully paid up, as is getting emails from the Rose with up-dates and news.
The Committee reviewed the Members Points Scheme in January. See below for the Scheme in full. It hasn't changed a lot but good to have it clarified for members. Points are up to date to end of February, with obviously a few to be carried forward to the end of March. Please note that stage building and painting and backstage crew for show weeks are entitled to points as well FOH.
Any ideas, queries or worries just let me know.
Members are awarded points for the following:
Front of House Duties ,Set Building sessions and Back Stage crew sessions during the show week (only)  -1 per night
6 points accumulated entitles the member to a free ticket to a Nonentities show
Management of Points and Tickets
The Office will send points vouchers for one ticket per 6 points to members at the end of the month. It is the responsibility of the following to notify them of points due:
FOH –  Office to keep record and Joan Wakeman (FOH) to authorise Office to allocate at the end of month
Set Building  - Keith Higgins (Stage Director) to notify each week and authorise Office at end of month
Back Stage Crew – Stage Manager for each show to notify and authorise Office (for the 6 show nights only as per programme)
The Office will hold a spreadsheet based on the information provided by the FOH Manager, Stage Director and Stage Managers (as above) from which they can then send the vouchers/tickets.
Hilary Thompson
Membership Manager
THE ROSE REACHES OUT!
We continue to encourage community groups to use our facilities when possible. 

· We welcome the FRIENDS OF BROADWATERS who are using our bar area to host their monthly meetings of up to 20 members on the 1st Wednesday of every month, from 7pm till approx. 9.30pm
· We were approached by the READ EASY group who asked if they could use any of our spaces to accommodate their one-one teaching of adults who have reading difficulties.

· On February 23rd The Rose opened its doors to the Posh Jumble Sale in aid of MENTOR LINK Sue Downing writes: “Many thanks to all who donated items or contributed by purchasing more! MENTOR LINK are extremely grateful to the Rose Theatre for the use of the foyer and car park. A crocodile of eager customers filled the path from the Box Office down to the road from 9.10, giving a ‘Bazaar and Rummage’ atmosphere before calming down at 1pm. We raised the princely sum of £1,130 – well done to all!”

GARLAND OF POPPIES
You may recall that monies from all ticket sales for our production of Garland of Poppies on 11th November last year were to be donated to charities close to the heart of Hugh Meredith who passed away last year. We are pleased to announce that £1970.55 was raised on behalf of MyAware & Multiple System Atrophy Trust charities.
[image: ]

Remembering our friends
John Hunter (pictured below standing by the table) recently passed away and kindly left a legacy of £500 to the Nonentities. The Committee are deciding how this should be spent and further details will be given. He was a well-loved and respected member of the company and Colin Young shares some of his memories below:
[image: ]
John Hunter joined The Nonentities in 1948 an ex-naval man over the next 60 years he was to become a highly influential and important figure in the Society. His voice looks and bearing soon recommended him to leading roles. He first appeared in 1948 in The Scarlet Pimpernel and the first time I played opposite John was as Lane to his Jack in The Importance of being Earnest in 1966 soon after I had joined the company. We appeared together many times over the next few years; as opposing barristers in Hostile Witness with Kenneth Rose as the presiding Judge. In Gloriana the last show at The Playhouse. At St Oswald’s John was a magnificent Thomas More in the fourth play we produced there, Man for All Seasons and a firm Henry IV in Henry IV Part I. 
On the move to St Oswald’s we no longer had a Box-Office. In the first year the retired ladies manned a booth in a shop in town for a fortnight before the show to sell tickets (any volunteers to do that today?) and then John offered the use of his shop, which, of course, we jumped at. And tickets were sold at Hunters The Tobacconist for the next 12 years – at no charge to the Society – and he also became the supplier of coffee and sweets for FOH.
John’s contribution to the Society over 60 years cannot be measured: as an actor he was supreme, and with no side whatsoever, amazingly modest in his achievements, as a member of committees and as a “Chief” of Box Office he was priceless.
John was a true gentleman, his marriage to Myra (Myra Bannon who had come to The Playhouse as one of the Repertory Company and was a lovely actor herself) was an example to all and my friendship with him over 50 years a genuine joy.
Those of us who were with him at The Playhouse and the early years in Broadwaters miss him and always will. His example should be a guiding light for every member – what he did for the Society and theatre and never for himself: that is the mark of a special human being.
Another loved member who died earlier this year was Thelma Lawson. Some thoughts put together by Hilary Thompson
Thelma Lawson was a Life Member of the Nonentities Society, in honour of her many years of contribution to the Society. She has sadly died after a year of serious illness and is much missed by members old and new. In the last 10 years members will have thought of Thelma as one of our stalwart Box Office team, but she was so much more - she was part of the fabric and history of the “Nonnies”. 
[image: ]
Thelma (pictured above, far left) was involved in the Nonentities Society from its early days at the Playhouse Theatre in Kidderminster and so was part of that group of people who fought and succeeded in getting a theatre established at the Rose Theatre site.
She was a real role model, especially as a woman member, who fought her corner.  Acting – yes, but she prompted, did wardrobe, was a Stage Manager and always saw the need to help Front of House. Members remember her as the Nursing Sister in “Who's Life is it Anyway”, the Narrator in “Amadeus” and many other roles. Richard Casewell remembers her as “his best prompt” - reading his face for a cue. Back stage she was described as a “best mate” for many.
More recently she had been a stalwart on Box Office but used that time to encourage others. She encouraged Hilary Thompson to become a Stage Manager. She was also our “Shop Steward” - fighting for the free drink to be reinstated against the last Treasurer. Success Thelma! - we will always raise a glass of red wine to you! She and Geoff attended all the plays and she gave a good critique quietly but always said “Well Done”.
Thelma will be much missed 
Rob Broadhurst Memorial Fund
Rob Broadhurst was a much loved member of the Nonentities Society and the Rose Theatre family, both as a member of the Youth Theatre and the senior society, for over ten years. He tragically died on 2nd January 2017 in a car accident at the age of 24. He performed in a variety of roles and at the time of his death was in rehearsal. 
Purpose
1) To provide small sums of money to the current Kidderminster Rose Young Peoples Theatre (KRYPT) to purchase specific equipment, or support events and bespoke training
2) To respond to requests for financial support by way of small one off payments to young people between the ages of KRYPT membership and 25, specifically to support drama, stagecraft and backstage skills training.
The Fund will be made up of an annual contribution of £200 from the Nonentities Society income and any other contributions from family, friends and members specifically indicated for the above purposes.
The Fund will be overseen by the Chairman of the Nonentities Society, the Artistic Director and the Youth Theatre Leader, supported by the Secretary of the Society. Requests should be made in writing via the Secretary to the Society. Agreement to funding requests will be advised to the Committee. An annual report of the use of the Fund will be provided at the time of the annual accounts.
Requests for Funding should be in writing indicating: Recipient details; for individual applicant’s history with KRYPT and Nonentities Society; purpose of request and time frame; amount required 

PROPS NEWS!
We are delighted that Helen Speake and Ros Casewell have agreed to take on the mighty task of Properties Managers. Whilst Keith Higgins will still co-ordinate the allocation of props people to individual plays, Ros and Helen have started work to sort and organise the props room. To encourage more members to get involved in this role they are organising a workshop…………….
Hi everyone,
Firstly, to introduce ourselves, Helen & I have been members of the Nonentities since 1981.  We have always been happy to take in the ethos of the society and do props, backstage, wardrobe, front of house, plus acting. We are now very happy to be helping Keith in becoming Joint Properties Managers (sounds very posh!)
Our first task is to “sort” the props room, under the stage.  In plain English that means, throw a lot of stuff away and catalogue what we have.  We hope that this will enable members who are doing props for a play to know exactly what we have and what we don’t have in the props room and therefore make the job a little easier.
We are also conscious that some members, both new and not so new, have, for all sorts of reasons, never done props.  For some it might simply be because they have never been asked, for others it might be that they just don’t know exactly what it involves and for some it might be really scary.
We are therefore holding a very informal social evening at the theatre on TUESDAY 16TH APRIL at 7:30pm to introduce “The Wonderful World of Props”.  
The evening is intended to be mainly fun as well educational and there will be a bar and nibbles to help the evening go well.  
We hope that as many members as possible can attend to make it a really, enjoyable evening.
Look forward to seeing you all.
Helen Speake and Rosalind Casewell
………………………………………………………………


I am pleased to announce the appearance of one of our most beloved props who will make a CAST appearance in Elsie and Norm’s Macbeth. It is only a minor role but nonetheless important and is a step up for the old bird. Anne B
[image: ]

KRYPT NEWS
Becca Williams writes: Our Senior Group have been out and about experiencing some of Worcestershire’s finest theatre this year. Members thoroughly enjoyed watching The Importance of Being Earnest back in January, and commented on how funny and fresh they found the performance considering the age of the play. I hear they especially liked Cecily Cardew, can’t think why… The following month, they had another evening out to see The King’s Speech. Everybody loved the play and they were all blown away by the incredible performances and direction. Thank you for giving them so much to think about!
Our Junior group, meanwhile, are not to be forgotten. Since Christmas, they have devised an entire spoof murder mystery featuring characters such as Harold Porridge, Shylock Horns, Miss Maple and, of course, the Fortunate Five. During the opening dinner of the International Detectives Conference at Asquith Manor, the inimitable Lady Asquith drops down dead on the floor. Her angry spirit narrates the action, daring the audience to try to guess… Whodunnit?!
Our Senior group have been working hard at honing their individual performance skills by looking at monologues and duologues. Having selected a text they identify with or admire, each member has worked closely with a partner to identify motivation, context and character. All this hard work is leading up to a sharing of their drama which we are calling Chronologues: Theatre Through Time (get it?!). Please come along to support our talented young members on Saturday 23rd March at 2pm.
HOT OFF THE PRESS: KRYPT show 13th & 14th July “The Light Burns Blue”
[image: C:\Users\Theatre Manager\Desktop\Show Photos\The Light Burns Blue\The Light Burns Blue.jpg]

Thanks for reading ! Any future contributions to Anne Booth at annebooth71@gmail.com 
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is able to return. I am aware that we 


are always looking out for people to do front of house and other roles, and that some people 


are reluctant to commit because it involves handling money, so it is worth reminding
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that Gary, our regular member of staff, is generally be behind the bar and under the revised 


terms of his job, is also available to help the rest of the front of house team to complete their 


duties; so if you get stuck, for example counting the mo
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testify, their presence is alre
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hat you can support 
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